
 

                               Minutes 

                HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 
       October 14th, 2024     5:30PM 

 
                                

 
Attending:  AnnMarie Burnette, Nikki Lumpkin, Tori Barrett, Beth 

Harwell, Sarah Nix 
           Staff Attending:  Ron Johnson, Malak Elgaydi  

         Guest:               Harry Arrowood 
 

 
THIS MEETING WAS HELD VIA ZOOM TELEMEETING. 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 
Chair Burnette called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
A. COA Application for 165 Confederate Ave- Harry Arrowood, the property owner, was present to discuss the 
Certificate of Appropriateness. The discussion focused on the refacing of an existing freestanding sign, which 
is backlit and measures 35.75” x 96.25”. Currently, the Historic Preservation Guidelines do not permit the use 
of acrylic material, which is what the sign is constructed from. While the sign is situated on a stacked-stone 
masonry pedestal, concerns were raised regarding the pedestal’s material not matching the building. Given 
that this is a simple cover change, the board concluded that no action would be necessary until there are 
changes to the sign structure in the future. 
 
Chair Burnette made a motion to approve COA for 251 W Memorial Drive. Tori Barrett 2nd. None opposed.  
 

OLD BUSINESS:  
None  
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
NONE- Previous meeting minutes were under the direction of a different board. Minutes are recorded and available for 
viewing.  
There being no further business, on a motion by Chair Burnette to adjourn, seconded by Beth Harwell passing 
unanimously, the meeting was adjourned. 

 
____________________________________       ____________________________________ 
Signature            Date     

 
 
 


